
Dear Parents/Caregivers,

Welcome everyone to the 2024 school year. I hope you all had a restful and relaxing time over the
Christmas and New Year break and enjoyed time with your family. A warm welcome to the new
students and families starting at our school. I look forward to getting to know you all.

New Students
We currently have 100 students enrolled in 5 classes across the school. A special welcome to the
following new students and their families: Reception - Aria, Hunter, Mark, Owen, Ruby, Sophie.M,
Alfie, Alora, Ivy, Leo.Sa, Leo.Sv, Matthew, Sophie.S, Thaiquien and Emmy and in Year 3- Aleyah.

Welcome back 
Thank you to our teachers and SSOs who have done an outstanding job preparing their
classrooms/work spaces and being ready to implement their teaching and learning programs. A
big welcome to our new staff member Katelyn Boughen (Year 3 teacher).

Family Info/BBQ Night
Our upcoming Family Information and BBQ Night is scheduled for this Monday February 5th, from
5:45pm. This event promises to be a fantastic opportunity for families to come together, enjoy a
BBQ night, and gather essential information about their children’s classes. We encourage all
families to attend and take advantage of this occasion to meet teachers, ask questions, and gain
insights into the upcoming year.

Right Bite Food Policy 
The school adheres to the Department, Right Bite Food Policy, which assists schools to promote
healthy eating. As part of the policy there is maximum of 2 occasions per term, where students
can be provided with red category food, such as during a celebration or event that involves the
school community. We therefore ask that students do not bring in confectionary/lollies or cakes
into to the school to celebrate birthday parties. 

School Uniform Policy 
It has been great to see all our students coming to school and wearing their school uniform with
pride. The school has a uniform policy set by the Governing Council. A reminder that makeup, nail
polish and jewellery is not suitable for school. For safety reasons long hair is expected to be tied
back and suitable footwear is a requirement for active play.

OSHC
Happy Haven OSHC Cobdogla is a service available to our students, it operates after school from
3:15-6:00. For  more information you can visit the website:
https://www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au/cobdogla

SAPSASA Swimming 
A number of students have been trialing for SAPSASA Swimming at lunch time with Miss Owens.
The Riverland SAPSASA Swimming Carnival will be held on Tuesday, February 20 @ Loxton Pool. 
 

Governing Council AGM 
The Governing Council AGM, will be held on Tuesday 20th February at 7pm. All interested
Parents/Carers are invited to attend. If you wish to nominate for Governing Council please inform
the front office staff.
Regards, 
David Ness
Principal

Cobdogla Primary School

Principal's Message

Providing a Caring & Challenging Environment
Principal - David Ness                                            Governing Council Chairperson - Taylor Swinstead
2-12 Dolan Street Cobdogla 8588 7131

dl.0721.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
www.cobdoglaps.sa.edu.au

Newsletter issue: 1  term 1,  January 30, 2024

*Respect           * Honesty           *Responsibility            *Personal Best*Respect           * Honesty           *Responsibility            *Personal Best

https://www.happyhaven.sa.edu.au/cobdogla


Mark these on yourcalendars

Monday February 5 - Family Info/BBQ night

Friday February 9 - Uniform orders due

Friday February 9 - Playgroup commences 9-10.30am

Tuesday February 13 - Pancake Day

Tuesday February 20 - SAPSASA Swimming

Tuesday February 20 - Governing Council AGM @ 7pm

Friday February 23- JAM BAND Performance

Friday March 1 - Year 6 Aquatics

Friday March 1 - Clean up Australia Day

Friday March 8 - Student Free Day

Monday March 11 - Adelaide Cup Public Holiday

Week 8 - Harmony Week / NAPLAN

Thursday March 21 - Harmony Day

REMINDER
Our pool is heated and teachers may chose to take their class

swimming, so please ensure your child brings all their swimming
needs every day, including goggles. Thank you

REMINDERS
Upcoming Events

Lost Property
We still have quite a few items from last year in our lost

property box. Please check the box to see if any items belong

to your child. We have the box located outside the font office

this week. Any items not collected by the end of the week will

go into our second hand cupboard. 

Please always ensure all your child’s items are clearly named.  
This includes, lunch boxes, water bottles, hats, uniforms and
any items required for swimming eg. bathers/ towels/goggles.

Swimming Pool 



Student  Attendance /Absentees
Attendance at school is imperative to student learning.  By continually missing days or coming to school
late your child may miss important steps in their learning. 
     

Please remember, when a student is arriving late or leaving early, they must be signed in or out through
the front office. This information is shared with child/s teacher and documented by the front office staff.
    

Class Dojo 
We encourage all families to connect and share any relevant information including absentees/early pick
ups/appointments with Admin and the class teacher.
 Please check Dojo and your emails regularly as we will continue to send home any important updates via
these portals.
Please note; it is a Department requirement that schools must be advised of any student absence as
soon as possible. 
    

A medical certificate is appreciated if your child is unwell has been to the doctors. If your child is going to
be absent for 3 or more days, an exemption form needs to be completed and approved by the Principal.
Please see office staff for any queries.
    
Library News
Just a reminder that books may be borrowed for 2 weeks only. Please ensure that the books are returned
within the timeframe so that others may borrow them. If a book accidently gets damaged please bring it
in to the school for repairs. The Premier’s Readers Challenge will begin soon. Happy Reading!
 

Student Uniform Orders
If you wish to place a uniform order, please notify the front office by the end of week 2, Friday 9th February.
Playgroup
Playgroup is FREE and is held on Friday mornings during the term from 9-10.30am in the Multipurpose /
OSHC Room. (school days only) All children aged 0-5 are welcome to attend. The first session for this year
will begin next Friday February 9th. For further information please contact the school, 85887131.
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We are pleased to announce that Cobdogla
Primary School is continuing our “Breakfast Club”

each Friday morning from 8:30am to 8:50am. 
All students are welcome to attend. 

This will operate from the school kitchen/art room
and the school eating area. 

Toast and spreads, cereals, milo and fruit
 will be on offer.

Brenton Poole (PSW) is coordinating this
 activity at the school. 

Thank you to Foodbank Berri for their support in
supplying ingredients for our breakfast club. 

Lunch orders available
 Wednesdays and Thursdays 

through Qkr app!

Iceblocks
Berri Quelch Iceblocks are available for
sale at lunchtimes from the wet area,

50c each.



Our new Receptions
Welcome to Leo Sav, Sophie S, Ruby, Alfie, Alora, Sophie M,

 Hunter, Mark, Thaiquien, Matthew, Leo Sven, 
Emmy, Ivy, Owen and Aria (absent)

Year 3
Welcome to Aleyah!xt

SCHOOL NEWS

A special welcome to our new students and their families. 
We are excited to have you at Cobby School!
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From 2023 an Autism Inclusion Teacher was appointed in every public primary
school (including reception to year 12 schools). This is a nation-leading
initiative that aims to build educator understanding and knowledge around
supporting autistic children and young people.

 l am excited to reintroduce myself as the Autism Inclusion Teacher at
Cobdogla Primary in 2024. Last year saw me complete various tasks in this
role which included:
·Over 30 hours of personal training and development
·Over 10 hours of staff training
·Participating in ongoing collaborative workshops with the Autism Inclusion
Teachers Network
·Collecting school Data and analysing students results
·Talking with and working with all children about their needs and wants

This year I am keen to develop a more hands on approach with all students to
support our school community. This will include:
·Setting up weekly lunch time elective groups that include activities such as
craft, Minecraft, games, lego and Just Dance for all students
·Working with the Self-regulation unit
·Setting up and maintaining safety plans for all students to help them identify
strategies to use when they are feeling distressed
·Posting regular updates here in the school newsletter to supply tips for home
and community life
·Working directly with students and supporting their individual needs.

I am looking forward to the year ahead and can’t wait to begin!

Tori Parrotta
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Each Monday lunchtime I will be holding “Mindfulness Monday” sessions for students. 
What is mindfulness?
Mindfulness is a whole body-mind state of awareness that involves “tuning in” to the present moment,
with openness and curiosity, instead of ‘tuning out’ from experience. Mindfulness is a state of being fully
awake to life-being aware and undistracted in the present moment. It is about focusing attention on the
present, rather than thinking about the past or worrying about the future-which is often our brain’s
default mode. 

Mindful awareness is something that we all possess and that can be strengthened through practice.
Mindfulness can be developed through formal sitting meditation practices, or through informal everyday
mindfulness activities that use the senses to anchor the attention: such as mindful walking, listening to
music, eating or conversation. Mindfulness is a clinically proven tool to support wellbeing and mental
health by reducing stress and allowing life to be experienced more fully.

Why practise being mindful?
The way we interact with our kids has a huge impact on the way they think about themselves and their
levels of personal resilience. Ellen Langer and team, a world-renowned mindfulness researcher found
that children not only prefer to interact with mindful adults, but actually devalue themselves following
interactions with mindless adults (Langer, Cohen & Djikic, 2010). 

The benefits of mindfulness with children 
Research shows that mindfulness training increases connectivity in the frontal lobe of the brain, which is
linked to improved attention, memory processing and decision making abilities. Mindfulness training
involves tuning in to internal and external experiences with curiosity resulting in increased self-
awareness, social awareness, and self-confidence. Mindfulness training increases children's ability to
self-regulate their emotions, especially difficult emotions such as fear and anger, through breathing and
other grounding techniques. Mindfulness has been shown to improve empathy or the ability to
understand what another person is thinking or feeling, which improves children's awareness of others
and helps them to build positive relationships. Mindfulness and childhood mental health Mindfulness
training has been to shown to reduce the severity of depression, anxiety and ADHD in children.
Mindfulness builds resilience by giving children skills to help them to cope better with stress, as well as
engage more fully with themselves and the world.

I look forward to working with students, to develop skills enabling them to be be more mindful.

      Mrs Gillespie     

Wellbeing Corner

 held lunchtimes in the ‘Hub’ (previously Mrs Smarts room)

Mindfulness Monday
 



Brenton's Blurb
Welcome to school for 2024 everyone. As we move back into routines and schedules as students start
school for the first time or start in a new year level there is often anxiety, both in children and parents. As
parents we want the best for our children at school and sometimes we have doubts whether we will be
up to the task as a parent. We all need a little help and information at times so I have included in our first
newsletter an article which may help and give a little confidence as we embrace this new school year.
All the best 
Brenton 

This is an excerpt from The Scaffold Effect, a new book by Harold S. Koplewicz, MD, the president of the
Child Mind Institute.
When our kids are young, our job is to be fixers, protectors, and social secretaries. We childproof the
house so they can’t get under the sink and block the stairs, so they don’t fall down. We set up playdates
and throw their parties. We call their teachers when there’s a problem. But at some point, along the way,
the parents’ job changes, without warning or indication, and we become consultants. Our job then is to
help them find solutions for themselves.
Shifting from “fixer” to consultant is a major change, and you might have a hard time with that. As
parents, we’re socialized for the fixer/protector role, to step in and take care of the problem. If your kid falls
down and scrapes his knee, your instinct is to put a Band-Aid on it, and say, “It’s okay, sweetie. I’ll make it
better.” Then they go back to playing and you feel good about having done your job as a fixer well.
However, you can’t put a Band-Aid on a social rejection or a failure experience. There is no instant fix
when a twelve-year-old girl is suddenly cast out of her friend group, or when an eight-year-old boy
struggles to memorize math tables and starts to believe he’s stupid. You can’t protect a child from the
trials of life. But you can give your kid armor by teaching him to advocate for himself, and thereby
develop the grit he needs to survive and succeed.
If your child gets a poor grade on a test, for example, a fix-it parent would say, “You should call the
teacher to talk about what happened. You should meet with your friend who’s great at math and get
some tutoring. You should study harder.” You should, you should, you should. Listen to how you talk to
your child. When you hear that phrase, be aware that you are in fix-it mode, essentially choosing and
handing him tools.
To scaffold, parents support and encourage the child to learn how to select the right tool for the
particular task all by himself. He might choose wrong, and then you can guide him to evaluate why that
particular tool wasn’t the best choice. Next time, he’ll try something new.
It’s not that you are letting him hang out there on his own. You are standing by and collaborating with
him to come up with his own solutions. Instead of his depending on you for answers, you will guide him to
come up with ideas about how he can do it for himself.

WELCOME!

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchildmind.org%2Fthescaffoldeffect%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cmonique.gillespie249%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cfa557957f2d74f2dc79508dc1e0b9373%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638418282307752426%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=T0LmnAaohuuBQUzF41V5Zc74WP11tRqCwm6B5Z%2Bnp4o%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchildmind.org%2Fbio%2Fharold-s-koplewicz-md%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cmonique.gillespie249%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cfa557957f2d74f2dc79508dc1e0b9373%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638418282307761873%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CVqHZkGj0I3n06g8%2F101AohMB%2Bn%2FibKrT3Ljn5HfVBA%3D&reserved=0


The Growth Zone
A psychological state is often called “a zone.” In the active construction site that is your child’s development,
it helps to be aware of her various zones, as well as which are the safe and unsafe areas.
The Comfort Zone. This is a no-anxiety, no-stress figurative place where a person feels safe and secure,
believes he’s in control, and can do any social, emotional, behavioral, or academic task easily, without help
from parents or teachers. In the Comfort Zone, a child can build confidence and self-esteem. He is secure
doing the activity; he enjoys it because he’s proficient. It might feel good to hang out here; it might be a bit
boring, too. Since growth comes from learning new things, and learning requires you to be vulnerable in
your ignorance and inexperience, the child will have to leave the Comfort Zone in order to grow.
The Growth Zone. Maximal learning and growth happen in the area just outside the Comfort Zone, when the
child is reaching and stretching to acquire new skills. Russian educational psychologist Lev Vygotsky
believed that educating children in the “zone of proximal development”—just beyond their current capacity,
not too far from where they already are—inspires kids to become independent problem solvers and self-
motivated learners. The theory holds up in the context of scaffolding a child’s emotional, social, and
behavior learning as well. Learning, aka growth, an ongoing process of reaching for more, is always
empowered by parent-child collaboration. You’re in it together, but once your child learns what he needs to
learn, he can move on, and up, to the next level, while you cheer him on from the near distance of the
scaffold.
Failure Is an Option
For your kids, you scaffold their current and future growth by teaching them to take risks, despite the very
real possibility of going splat.
Labeled praise plays a major part here. If you want your kids to be more proactive and prosocial, you have
to praise them when they try. Be careful about what you praise, though. If you praise success, your kids
learn to think that failure is bad. But failure isn’t good or bad. It’s just one possible outcome.
Emily, a fourteen-year-old girl with severe anxiety disorder, always became extremely worried in the days
leading up to her midterm and final exams. Her mother Diana’s reaction to her daughter’s stress was to tell
Emily to study harder, but that wasn’t helpful. Obsessive studying was a symptom of Emily’s anxiety, not a
coping, calming strategy. It was like giving a drug addict permission to smoke more crack.
We coached Diana to scaffold Emily with nonjudgmental validation and by presenting failure as just a thing
that sometimes happens, to say to her daughter, “I hear you. You’re worried that you’re going to fail. Maybe
you will, and that’s okay.”
With the “death threat” of failure off the table, Emily could turn her deficit (anxiety) into an asset
(productivity). She still prepared twice as much as her peers and always met with teachers for reassurance.
But by telling herself failure was fine, by releasing that valve, the destructive “I can’t do this!” anxiety was
gone. Diana had to send the same message many times. But eventually, the message sunk in, and Emily,
now a young woman, flings herself into intimidating job opportunities. “Failure isn’t fatal,” she said. “I’ll just try
again.”
A parent’s fear of failure and rejection on the child’s behalf leads to the parent riding to the rescue to save
the day, by doing his homework, calling teachers and coaches, taking care of every tiny thing for their kids.
The irony of swooping in is that parents believe they’re helping their kids by preventing pain. But what
they’re actually preventing is growth.

Excerpt from The Scaffold Effect: Raising Resilient, Self-Reliant, and Secure Kids in an Age of Anxiety.
Copyright © 2021 by Child Mind Institute, Inc. Published by Harmony Books, an imprint of Penguin Random
House.
Learn more about The Scaffold Effect here. 

Brenton's Blurb continued....
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Family Information
and BBQ night

Reminder

Parent / Carer
Information

Sessions
  

6:00 - 6:15 Rec Class

6:15 - 6:30pm Year 1/2 Class 

6:30 - 6:45 Year 3 Class

6:45  7:00pm Year 4/5 Class

7:00 – 7:15pm Year 5/6 Class

 

We hope to see everyone for a 
MEET GREET and EAT!

To help us cater for the night, please complete
and return the reply slip (sent home on Monday)
by this Friday February 2nd.
 Thank you.

An invitation 
is extended to all

families to attend…

Our Family Information 
& BBQ Night

Monday 5th February 2024
Barbecue Tea 5.45 - 7pm

The school will be providing meat, plates,
cutlery, salads, bread and sauce

Please BYO soft drinks

return reply slip by this Friday

If you can’t make it for
tea we would love to see

you at our sessions!

Monday 5th February

from 5.45- 7pm
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CommunIty News



CommunIty News


